
Bylaws Documents – Please read this first! 
 
The following documents are available for review and discussion at the Fall 2019 UFS 
Plenary:  
 
1. Proposed Bylaws and Standing Rules 2019. This is the final version of the 
proposed new Bylaws and Standing Rules.  This is the only document that you need 
to read, unless you want to compare the proposed Bylaws and Standing Rules 
with the previous Bylaws and Procedures. 
 
2. Bylaws Guide. This guide provides an overview to the broad changes proposed in the 
Bylaws and Standing Rules and an explanation of the coding used in the next 
documents to show the differences between the old and new versions. 
 
3. Proposed Bylaws 2019 with comments. This document includes comments to show 
comparisons with the previous Bylaws and Procedures, and color-coded text to indicate 
significant changes from or additions to the previous version. 
 
4. Proposed Standing Rules 2019 with comments. This document includes comments to 
show comparisons with the previous Bylaws and Procedures, and color-coded text to 
indicate significant changes from or additions to the previous version. 
 
5. Standing committee descriptions from the proposed Guidelines 2019. This will not be 
voted on by the UFS.  There are brief descriptions of the Standing Committees in the 
Proposed Bylaws.  This documents shows the more detailed descriptions that are 
proposed for inclusion in the Guidelines. 
 
6. Bylaws and Procedures 2018 update with comments. This is the 2018 update to the 
2013 Bylaws and Procedures. It includes all changes which have been approved by the 
UFS since the previous publication in 2013. It also includes comments to indicate 
comparisons with the proposed new Bylaws and Standing Rules. 


